
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
July 1, 2024 
 
Larry S. Royster     
Clerk of the Court 
Michigan Supreme Court 
P.O. Box 30052 
Lansing, MI  48909 
 
RE: ADM File No. 2024-05: Proposed Amendment of Rule 7.306 of the Michigan Court 

Rules 
 
Dear Clerk Royster: 
 
At its most recent meeting, the Board of Commissioners of the State Bar of Michigan considered 
ADM File No. 2024-05. In its review, the Board considered a recommendation from the Civil 
Procedure & Courts Committee.  
 
Recognizing the need to conform the Court Rules to existing statute and to provide clarity to the 
unique procedures applicable to these original actions in advance of the next presidential election, the 
Board voted unanimously to support the proposed amendment of Rule 7.306. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed amendment.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Peter Cunningham 
Executive Director 
 
cc:   Sarah Roth, Administrative Counsel, Michigan Supreme Court 

Daniel D. Quick, President 
 
 
 


